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1. Year End Events:  Our students and staff were able to participate 
in incentive activities at Sycamore Springs.  School lunches were 
transported to Sycamore Springs.  Students were allowed to choose 
from various activities.  Students enjoyed themselves and were in 
good behavior! 
 

2. Summer Building Activities:  Summer school for our SES and SMS 
students has started and is going well.  Summer Girls Basketball 
league uses our building on Tuesday evenings.  The SHS Drama Camp 
is scheduled for the last week in June. 
 

3. Building Maintenance:  Dean Strathman and Jeffrey Mann have gotten 
off to a good start with our summer projects.  Also, our gym floor 
has been re-finished, which is early than we have done in the 
past.  Note:  Dean will be out for an extended time due to shoulder 
surgery. 
 

4. Facilities:  We have continued to monitor the repaired roof on 
the gym and have had several additional service calls.  Our new 
high definition projector has been installed in the auditorium 
and is a nice and needed improvement!   
 

5. Staffing:  We are currently still needing to hire staff for our 
6th grade ELA courses.  It is a work in progress. 
 

http://www.usd113.org/


6. Summer Meetings/Trainings:  We held our year end BLT meeting on 
May 25th.  We discussed our new accreditation cycle with possible 
district goals and building goals.  As a building, we also reviewed 
our State Assessment scores, FastBridge scores, MTSS program, 
class schedule, behavior data, social emotional data, tentative 
plans for the start of next school year, new student technology 
considerations and adjustments with our new staff members, etc.  
We will meet later this summer as well. 
 

7. Resiliency Training:  On June 7th I attended an Administrator 
Resiliency training aimed at making our school trauma responsive.  
I appreciated the content and am interested to continue 
discussions with Heather Schremmer and Dana Michael, who are 
attending Resiliency Coach training, as to the impact this can 
have in our building and with our students.  
 

8. SMS Office Staff:  I would like to mention that our office staff 
of Loretta Buser and Mary Henry have done a tremendous job in our 
office this year and in preparation for next year!  They are 
appreciated! 
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